
Trustees Meeting for Vernon Grove Cemetery 

Wednesday August 21, 2013 

 

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Jamie Luchini at 6:00, present were Bill Cavazza, 

Maryann Fiske, Lyn Lovell, Harry Shahnamian and Scott Vecchiolla. Minutes of the last 

meeting were read and accepted on motion of Scott Vecciolla and seconded by Harry 

Shahnamian, bills were reviewed and signed.  

 

Old Business: 

1. Lyn reported that G & H would start very soon at the cemetery to place pegs in the 

new sections. She will check on the insurance money and reported that Verizon had given 

us credit for the 3 months that we had no phone. 

 

New Business: 

1. Discussion was held on the applications we had received for the full time and part time 

position at the cemetery. Motion was made by Harry Shahnamian to hire Dustin Morris 

as the full time person and seconded by Maryann Fiske. Unanimous 

2. No decision was made on the part time person another meeting will be held on Sept. 4
th

 

to make that decision. Each Trustee took a few of the applications and will call them to 

thank them for their applications and inform them the position is filled. We will also 

check if they are interested in the part time position. 

3. Motion was made by Bill Cavazza to write to the Selectmen for money from the Avis 

Pond Bequest Interest Fund #8243 for a Pole Chain Saw not to exceed $700.00. 

Seconded by Maryann Fiske. Unanimous 

4. Motion was made by Bill Cavazza that we purchase a Zero Turn mower. Seconded by 

Scott Vecciolla. 5 in favor 1 opposed 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 and the next meeting will be held Sept. 4th at 6 pm. 

 

 

 

   Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

   Lyn Lovell, Secretary 

 

 

   

 

  

 


